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	 By the time you read this, I will 
have been President of NCJW for not 
quite four months. A heartfelt thank 
you to Joyce Rosenfield, my immediate 
predecessor, for all her work over the 
last two years allowing for a seamless 
transition.  
	 While summers are often fallow, 
that has not been the case for us. 
Instead, we spent the summer 
outlining how to move forward in a 
well-thought-out way,  always with an 
eye to furthering our mission of Tikun 
Olam, repairing the world.
	 One of our first steps is bringing 

our new Executive Director, Korina Smith, on board. Please read all 
the impressive information about her in this Bulletin, penned by 
Hanne Klein. A huge thank you to our search committee chaired by 
May Sebel and including Joyce Rosenfield, Stacy Barnett and Phyllis 
Bernstein. Added to this group was our final screening committee 
that included Carol Alkek, Julie Bleicher, Kristen Fagelman, Frieda 
Hudspeth and Julie Lowenberg. The work of these committed 
members resulted in the wonderful hire of Korina. 
	 As we embark on our new beginnings with Korina, we also 
celebrate our High Holiday Day season. It is a time when each of us 
pause, reflect, and think deeply about what we are doing, where we 
are going and how we are going to get there. 
	 So, it is for NCJW, Dallas. Thanks to the fine work of Julie Bleicher 
and Caren Edelstein we are embarking on a strategic plan that will 
not only help us establish where we spend our energies, but will 
also help provide a roadmap towards identifying and accomplishing 
meaningful and focused goals. 
	 Our reflections also enable us to recognize what we are grateful 
for as an organization. Our deepest gratitude goes to our retiring 
Executive Director Suzi Greenman. Suzi’s commitment to NCJW has 
been nothing short of amazing. Her tireless efforts on our behalf 
have brought us the financial stability that will allow us to accomplish 
all the things we are on track to do. Suzi was able to build on our 
history, recognizing all the magnificent efforts of all those that came 
before us. Our Centennial History Book, Repairing Our World, soon 
to be released, will tell our story to all. 
	 Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are also days in which there is 
an atmosphere of hope and celebration. The freedoms we celebrate 
are accompanied by the responsibility of Tikun Olam, to change 
and repair the world. NCJW, Dallas is at the forefront of making 
this happen. Thanks to Suzi, our budget has increased, as has our 
community visibility. Major projects Eating Well is a Snap, Food+Fit 
= Fun, HIPPY, Immigration Court Monitoring, Kids in Court, Suitcase 
Project, Meal delivery to homebound and disabled persons, and the 
West Dallas initiatives that encompass a clothes closet, uniforms 
and backpacks for kids - paired with educating and advocating about 
Israel, along with the vital issues confronting our communities are 
just some of the ways we engage in Tikun Olan. 
	 Our leadership that makes this all happen enables us all to engage 
in this mitzvah. So when you see  Sara Albert, Syl Benenson Sherilyn 
Bird, Deidre Cizon, Jayme Cohen, Joni Cohan, Marlene Cohen, Liz 
Cooper, Kristen Davis, Laura Diamond, Linda Donsky, Laurie Drazner, 
Kyra Effren, Marilyn Fiedelman, Kathy Freeman, Helen Frank, Janis 
Gail, Michelle Goldstein, Sharan Goldstein, Bonnie Grossfeld, Judy 

President’s Message
Hoffman, Ynette Hogue, Courtney Johnson, Mackie Kazdoy, Jane 
Lachman, Barbara Lee, Lottye Brodsky Lyle, Bette Miller, Cheryl 
Pollman, Janine Pulman, Alyson Ray, Jo Reingold, Barbara Rose, 
Nonie Schwartz, Phyllis Somer, Rosie Stromberg, Carol Tobias, Jackie 
Waldman, Carol Weinstein, Claudette Wolfe, Hadassah Yuster, Robin 
Zweig, please say thank you OR better yet ask them how you can 
help.
	 Tikun Olam does not happen in a vacuum. It is the work of our 
budget and finance process directed by Kim Schonwald and Elaine 
Stillman that keeps us on track. The major development efforts of 
our Birthday Luncheon, so ably led by Elaine Bernstein and Erin 
Zopolsky, funds all our good work. Please mark your calendars for 
January 22. 2019
	 In the coming year you will see changes to our Facebook and Web 
pages. This effort, championed by Cathy Einhorn, will allow for a 
more interactive informative experience for all.  
	 Our Executive Committee and Board of Directors, with guidance 
from Ally Raskin and Amy Schachter, chairs of our membership 
committee, are committed to include each one of you in activities 
that promote a deeper community experience for all. Nicole Gray, 
Natalie Levy, Melanie Wisniewski and Shannon Morse are the staff 
members that keep us humming. Our cup runneth over!
	 May this year bring us even more blessings, and may we 
continue to follow our ancient command “to be a blessing”.

Renee Karp

	 On January 22, 2019 at the Westin Galleria, we will mark our 
106th year of service to the Greater Dallas community with our 
one-of-a-kind Birthday Luncheon. Pulitzer Prize winning columnist 
and renowned advocate for women’s rights, Ellen Goodman, 
will share her wit and wisdom as she describes her decades-long 
quest to bring “common sense into uncommon times.” We will also 
present our 2019 Pioneering Partner Award to the City of Dallas 
Office of Welcoming Communities and Immigrant Affairs (WCIA). 
Liz Credillo-Pereria, Director of WCIA, will accept the award. WCIA 
is a new department working to ensure that Dallas provides ample 
bridges to connect our diverse community. 
	 The honorary chairs for the luncheon are four individuals who 
have invested tremendous amounts of time and money in the Dallas 
non-profit world to make our community a better place for the 
underserved. They are Jim and Leah Pasant, Cheryl Pollman, and 
Marnie Wildenthal. The entire host committee has been working 
tirelessly over the summer to meet the $450,000.00 goal. We are 
half way there. The money raised supports all of our community 
service projects. So the more we raise the more we can do.
	 Save the date, mark your calendars, and please be a sponsor.  

106th Birthday Luncheon
January 22, 2019

Celebrating all the good we do 
for all the years we have been here. 
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Public Affairs

NCJW Dallas Opening Meeting
Tuesday October 23 10:30 am–noon

Temple Emanu-El  
8500 Hillcrest Road Dallas Tx 75225

The Dangers of Domestic Violence Abusers 
Owning Guns

As members of NCJW community it is incumbent upon us to learn 
what is being done to combat domestic violence, better understand 
the role gun violence plays, and what we can do about it. We have 
invited the following eminent members of our community for a 
panel discussion of what is happening in Dallas.

•	 Jan Langbein, CEO at Genesis Women’s Shelter & Support and 
Austin Street Center, 

•	 Councilmember, Jennifer Staubach Gates, Councilmember 
City Council District 13, who heads the City of Dallas’ Domestic 
Violence Task Force, 

•	 Judge Roberto Canas who serves in one of the County’s 
Domestic Violence Courts and who has been named as a 
mentor court by the US Dept of Justice 

Moderated by Natalie Nanasi, Assistant Professor, Director, of the 
Judge Elmo B. Hunter Legal Center for Victims of Crimes Against 
Women, SMU Dedman School of Law.

	 Domestic violence affects millions of women across the country, 
and guns in the hands of domestic abusers can turn abuse into 
murder. Indeed, the presence of a gun in a domestic violence 
situation makes it five times more likely that the woman will be 
killed. 
	 Common sense laws that keep guns out of the hands of domestic 
abusers–by requiring background checks for all gun sales and 
ensuring that prohibited abusers relinquish guns in their possession–
just make sense. And for victims of domestic abuse, it’s a matter of 
life and death.

Guns and domestic violence are a deadly–and all too common–
combination. (Everytown for Gun Safety)
	 According to the Dallas Domestic Violence Task Force, here in 
Dallas, The Gun Surrender Program seeks to confiscate guns per 
statutory requirements from persons convicted of domestic violence 
charges; it is the first of its kind and one of the few in existence 
nationally. Yet this program needs more active participation and 
referrals from judges to ensure victim safety. The identification 
of repeat and dangerous offenders and the removal of guns must 
remain top priorities. “The City must continue to be mindful of the 
role of abusers’ gun ownership, and the courts must find ways to 
share information to assist in targeting repeat offenders.” 

Cost $20

Chairs: Jackie Waldman and Hadassah Yuster
Special Thanks to Roz Katz and Moms Demand Action

Light refreshments will be served

RSVP by Tuesday, October 16 to Nicole at the NCJW office 
214-368-4405 or online at ncjwdallas.org. 

October is Domestic Violence Awareness month.

Introducing Korina J. Smith, 
Our New Executive Director

	 	 Multi-talented Korina J. Smith is a 
woman in total sync with the work and 
values of NCJW.  She always had a passion 
for, as she puts it, “helping people escape 
poverty.” She remembers thinking, as 
a child observing the poverty in her 
community, “Why doesn’t every farmer 
just donate a cow somewhere?” That 
same child was equally passionate about 
human rights. At age 10, Smith begged 
her parents to take her to see Schindler’s 

List.  She wanted to know more about the Holocaust and to put her 
energy behind “Never Again”. Walk into her office and you’ll always 
find a bowl of oranges on her conference table. That’s because when 
she read Dave Eggers’ book on the Sudanese lost boys; what struck 
her was that one of them fantasized about eating an orange.
	 Smith also brings to NCJW her deep experience in both the 
business and non-profit worlds. In 2015, she launched the Dallas 
chapter of Global Chamber, an organization, headquartered in 
Phoenix AZ that connects local leaders with the international 
business community.   Before that, she served as regional director of 
College Admissions Assistance where she helped students navigate 
the entire starting-college experience, including finding financial aid, 
getting registered for classes, and settling into the school routine. 
She did similar work for Humanitarian Travels International and 
Airline Ambassadors International.  
	 Now, our NCJW executive director in Dallas, she plans to focus on 
several things.  “Suzi is irreplaceable so is simply passing the baton.  
I definitely want to continue the section’s current work and the 
section’s legacy,” she says. “But it is also important to continue to 
bring in younger members to learn from current leaders and prepare 
them to take leadership positions.”
	 All of that makes for a pretty full plate, but Smith does find time 
for fun. She loves to host game nights with friends (charades is a 
favorite), to practice yoga at Klyde Warren Park, and to bicycle on 
the Katy Trail with her blind dog in her bicycle basket.  Drop in on her 
for a visit. She’s happy to talk to you, and not just in English but also 
French, Spanish, Portuguese, and a bit of Swahili.  

The following members were left off the Volunteer List 
in the year-end Bulletin published in May. 

We apologize for the oversight.

Barbara Franklin
Susie Gurinsky
Frieda Hudspeth

Rita Koger
Adrienne Rosen

Rabbi Elana Zelony (correction)
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Installation and Awards Luncheon

	 NCJW members and friends celebrated and welcomed the 
incoming board with lunch and an afternoon 
of inspiring speeches at the beautiful 
Northwood Club.
	 The Outgoing President Joyce Rosenfield 
reviewed the accomplishments during her 
tenure while thanking those who supported 
NCJW, and welcomed the incoming 
President.
	 Incoming President Renee Karp shared 
her values and vision for her upcoming 
Presidency. Past President Joni Cohan 
installed the 2018-19 board and gratitude 

A Grand Afternoon
was expressed that NCJW, Dallas is again in the hands of an 

outstanding board and inspiring incoming 
president.
	 Three outstanding women were 
honored for their work with NCJW. 
Julie Bleicher was presented with the 
prestigious Hannah G. Solomon award; 
Judy Hoffman received the Janis Levine 
Music Make-a-Difference Award; and Erin 
Zoplosky accepted the Emerging Leader 
Award. Their words and deeds motivated 
attendees to continue the work of NCJW 
with enthusiasm and care.
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Public Affairs

Help Improve a Life
	 Reading is a survival tool. We know that children who are not reading 
by the third grade are more likely to drop out of school. Martinez Learning 
Center, one of the West Dallas schools that NCJW is working with, will 
embark on a tutoring program with our volunteers this fall. Their goal is 
to improve fluency, expand vocabulary, and have all students reading at 
grade level by 3rd grade.
	 The plan is to pair readers in first and second grade with a reading 
buddy, (think NCJW member) who can also serve as a mentor. The 
reading buddy will not only work with the students to improve skills, but 
also provide a willing listening ear.
	 Classroom teachers will assign appropriate reading level materials 
and guidance. Reading buddies will be trained before they meet with 
their students. Martinez Learning Center staff will work with NCJW in 
early fall to set-up times for buddy training.
	 Every child deserves the gift of reading. If you want to improve a life, 
please contact Caren Edelstein at honoringgenius@yahoo.com

Take Care of Yourself and Your Family

O O O VOTE O O O  
Are you having whiplash trying to keep up with the news and the shifting 
political landscape? As an organization, many of the issues that we have 
long fought for appear to be under attack in Washington and in Texas, 
from what we have seen of the agenda for the next Texas Legislative 
Session.

Our Most Important Job at this Moment
 is Getting Out the Vote. 
We learned from our previous voter registration drives that many people 
believe their vote doesn’t count. It is our job to convince them that they 
can make a difference and that Elections have Consequences.

Please Consider Becoming a Voter Registrar. 
It is such a special opportunity to participate in our Democratic process. 
And, it is patriotic and fun working together for the common good 
regardless of political affiliation.

We will begin participating in registration activities early this fall. 
Early Voting begins October 22nd and runs through November 2nd.

To join us, please contact the NCJW office at 214-368-4405 and look for 
updates in the weekly eblasts.

STRATEGIC PLANNING
	 NCJW is in the midst of a comprehensive process to guide 
us into the future. We have enlisted the help and expertise of 
a variety of sources and have identified 4 areas where Section 
should focus: financial sustainability, membership recruitment/
engagement, messaging/communications, and infrastructure 
capacity building. 
	 This fall, the Section Board will participate in a focused 
discussion and planning process to identify the most important, 
specific priorities for Section for the next several years, and to 
map our way to achieving those priorities.
If you have questions, please contact Caren Edelstein 
(carenfrog@yahoo.com) or Julie Bleicher (Julie.bleicher@gmail.
com)

Membership

IN MEMORIAM ✡✡
Esther Cohen

Marsha Fischman*
Hannah Galerstein
Helene Greenwald

Joan Becker
Nancy Drexler

Jean Hecht
Patricia Lee Kaplan

Diane Siegal
Marilyn Rachofsky Taubman

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Jane Manaster
Marnie Wildenthal

Easy Ways to Raise Money 
for NCJW Dallas

Tom Thumb Good Neighbor Program
NCJW is a partner in Tom Thumb’s Good Neighbor Program. Tom 
Thumb will donate a percentage of your total grocery purchases 
to NCJW. Sign up for a Reward Card and use our number 540. If 
you already have a card, add 540 to it so NCJW can benefit from 
your purchases.

More Ways to Raise Money for NCJW Dallas
Search the Internet using www.goodsearch.com: click Get 
Started on the homepage. Enter NCJW Dallas Section in the Who 
Do You Want to Help box. Select NCJW – Dallas Section, create an 
account, and start searching. Goodsearch.com is linked to www.
goodshop.com and www.gooddining.com. Shop via goodshop.
com or dine at a restaurant in the gooddining.com network and 
a portion of your purchases will be donated to NCJW.

Another way to raise money for NCJW is to shop online using 
AmazonSmile. Go to smile.amazon.com and select NCJW-Dallas 
as your charity before you begin to shop. NCJW will get a portion 
of your purchases. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you 
will find the same prices, selection, and convenience as amazon.
com. Just use smile.

Mosaic Family Services Honors 
NCJW Greater Dallas
	 On Saturday evening, October 13, Mosaic Family Services will 
present NCJW Dallas with its Humanitarian of the Year Award. 
This is an especially meaningful honor as NCJW Dallas is the first 
organization ever to have been selected for this award. In the past, 
it has always been given to an individual. This evening should be 
fun and we hope you can celebrate with us as we accept this honor 
and support 25 years of incredible work by our community partner 
Mosaic Family Services.
	 We are organizing an NCJW dutch treat table, please contact 
Nicole at 214-368-4405, if you would like to join us.
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Community Service

	 The West Dallas Project began as a way to help fulfill the 
needs of economically disadvantaged students in 6 elementary 
schools in DISD.  NCJW volunteers listened to the professionals 
in the schools and at the West Dallas Multipurpose Center and 
recognized we could best fulfill the students’ needs by providing 
some basics: uniforms, undies, backpacks & binders, and 
reading mentors. Last year we helped and started the Giggly 
Girls Reading Club with Hockaday 5th graders at Stephens Park 
Elementary School and it is our hope to expand this program. 
This fall we begin the adult reading mentor program at the 
Martinez Learning Center. In the meantime throughout the 
summer, volunteers have been active and purchased, sorted, 
and delivered 2221 uniforms, donated books and games, and 
were trained to become reading mentors.  After we meet with 
the principals this fall, we will see if NCJW can assist the schools 
in additional ways.
	 At the West Dallas Multipurpose Center (WDMC) annual 
Back to School Fair, we distributed 550 backpacks and binders, 
plus key chains thanks to Jay Zopolsky.  WDMC requested a kids 
clothes closet, with after school clothes at the Center. In August 
NCJW opened the NCJW Kids Clothes Closet at the WDMC and 
assisted over 20 families in the first two weeks.  Please keep the 
gently used, clean clothes coming in – we want to be able to 
stay open throughout the year. 
	 In 2018, NCJW will again provide turkeys (300) at Thanksgiving 
in partnership with the West Dallas Multipurpose Center. 
Special thanks to all those involved this summer: 
	 Barry Rothschild, owner of MedCouture, for warehouse 
space to organize and sort the uniforms.
	 Organizers, sorters and/or deliverers of uniforms: Jayme 
Cohen, Shifra Cohen, Caren Edelstein, Gail Gilbert, Allyson 
Raskin. Myles and Maya Raskin, Ava Sjogren, 
	 Drivers: Benjamin Cook, William Cannon and Mason Walrich.  
	 School liaisons: Kathy Freeman, Peggy Millheiser, Linda 
Levine, Jayme Cohen, Syl Benenson, Linda Margolies, Roberta 
Lazarus, Hanne Klein, Lottye Brodsky-Lyle. 
	 Backpack purchasers: Robin Birnbaum, Debbie Tobolowsky; 
	 Binder purchasers: Bonnie Grossfeld and Linda Donsky.
	 Kids Clothes Closet: Stacy Barnett, and son Zeke, coordinated, 
organized the closet, compiled the donations of clothes, 
washed, sorted and hung them, as Zeke’s Bar Mitzvah project. 
Additional help was provided by Kristen Davis, Caren Edelstein, 
Jackie Fleschman, Joyce Goldberg, Roberta Lazarus, Linda 
Margolies, and Joyce Rosenfield. 
This is teamwork at its best!  Here’s how to help 
Contacts:
•	 Mentor – Caren Edelstein  honoringgenius@yahoo.com
•	 Donate Clothing for students 4T through high school (adult) 
	 Volunteer at the Clothes Closet – Stacy Barnett 	 	
	 stacybarnett@yahoo.com
•	 Help deliver turkeys in November – Erica Bruce 
	 ebruce@gpm-law.com
Join us…    
Deidra Cizon dbcizon@swbell.net & 
Janine Pulman janinepulman@gmail.com 
West Dallas Project Co-Chairs

WEST DALLAS – Off to a GREAT Start

NCJW Mission Statement
The National Council of Jewish Women (NCJW), is a grassroots 
organization of volunteers and advocates who turn progressive ideals 
into action. Inspired by Jewish values, NCJW strives for social justice 
by improving the quality of life for women, children, and families and 
by safeguarding individual rights and freedoms.
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Tribute Funds
ENDOW NCJW
General Donations
	 Joyce Belofsky
	 Elaine Betcher
	 Carol N. Brin
	 Macki Ellenbogen
	 Lory Engel
	 Cynthia Feldman
	 Lynda Golenternek
	 Beatrice Hirsch
	 Lottye Brodsky Lyle
	 Judy Markey
	 Bette Morchower
	 Jo Reingold
	 Rabbi Debra Robbins
	 Phyllis Stoup
	 Beth Stromberg
	 Ida Ann Zweig
In memory of Helene Greenwald
	 Syl Benenson
	 Kathy Freeman 
	 Bette W. Miller
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 Sheryl Fields Bogen
	 Joan Davidow
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Julie Lowenberg
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Beth Stromberg
	 Rosie Stromberg
Happy Big Birthday! Norm Diamond
	 Randi Smerud
In appreciation of Suzi Greenman
Celebrating Joyce Rosenfield
	 Julie Lowenberg
In appreciation of Debra Borodkin
	 Sabra Klein
In memory of Marilyn R. Taubman
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Beth Stromberg
In memory of Dr. Larry Kun
	 Carol Weinstein
In memory of Charles Marcus
	 Julie Lowenberg
In memory of Hannah Galerstein
	 Bette W. Miller
Celebrating Cheryl Pollman on 
receiving LRWLA Award
	 Carol Weinstein
Honoring Julie Bleicher, 
Judy Hoffman and Erin Zopolsky
	 Jackie Waldman
In honor of Julie Bleicher
	 Peggy Millheiser

HIPPY
General Donations
	 Donna Kun
	 Elaine Stillman
	 Riki Zide
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 Judith Goodman
In memory of Helene Greenwald
	 Miriam Cohen 
In memory of Jean Hecht
	 Sandy Kaman
Happy Birthday! Syl Benenson
	 Ellen Samuels
In memory of Diane Siegal
	 Judith Goodman

In memory of Andrew Unterberg
	 Joanie Weinstein
Happy Birthday! Glenn Franklin
	 Joan Gremont
	 Sue Tilis
Honoring Renee Karp
	 Connie Rudick
Honoring Hanne Klein
	 Connie Rudick

MINNIE HEXTER MILK FUND
General Donations
	 Delores Barzune
	 Denise Bookatz
	 Erika Bruce
	 Julie Lowenberg
	 Gail Nusinow
Happy Birthday! 
Carol & Larry Tobias
	 Gail Gilbert
Happy 75th Birthday Donald Zale
	 Rhona Streit
In memory of Larry Kun
	 Rhona Streit
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 Rhona Streit

NCJW MISSION FUND
General Donation
	 Marla Bane
	 Susan Bates 
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Elaine Betcher
	 Stacy Blank
	 Julie Bleicher
	 Sheryl Bogen
	 Denise Bookatz
	 Carol Brin
	 Judith Broach 
	 Rita Carroll
	 Susan Chizeck
	 Deidra Cizon
	 Miriam Cohen
	 Caren Edelstein
	 Mackie Ellenbogen
	 Paddy Epstein
	 Cynthia Feldman
	 Elise Feldscher
	 Bobbie Fields
	 Julie Ray Fields
	 Diane Fleschler
	 Jackie Fleschman
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Patricia Gold
	 Lynda Golenternek
	 Mandy Golman
	 Terry Greenberg
	 Carole Greisdorf
	 Harriet Gross
	 Bonnie Grossfeld
	 Janet Hershman
	 Linnie Katz
	 Rita Koger
	 Robin Kosberg
	 Melanie Kuhr
	 Roberta Lazarus
	 Debbie Levy
	 Joanie Loeb
	 Julie Lowenberg
	 Lottye Brodsky Lyle
	 Judy Markey

	 Janie McGarr
	 Bette Morchower
	 Martha Morguloff
	 Barbara Muntz
	 Gail Nusinow
	 Jody Platt
	 Allyson Raskin
	 Jo Reingold 
	 Gwen Fine Roberts
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Joan Salzberger
	 Arlene Sandgarten
	 Kay Schachter
	 Elaine Scharf
	 May Sebel
	 Denise Siegal
	 Zelda Siegel
	 Abby Smith
	 Sister Steinberg
	 Toby Stone
	 Beth Stromberg
	 Becky Sykes
	 Carol Tobias
	 Shirley Tobolowsky
	 Sherilee Trubitt
	 Judy Utay
	 Miriam Vernon
	 Jackie Waldman
	 Louetta Weiser
	 Sarah Yarrin
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 James Alendifer
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Syl Benenson
	 Sheryl Bogen
	 Judith Broach
	 Sally Bybee
	 Joni Cohan
	 Joan Davidow
	 Lois Finkelman
	 Myra Fischel
	 Eric Fischman
	 Camille Fischman
	 Sam Glast
	 Glast, Phillips & Murray, LLC	
	 Judith Goodman
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Ann Kahn
	 Jill Kasser
	 Joyce Mankoff
	 Sandy Nachman
	 Ann Perryman
	 Barbara Rose
	 Adrienne Rosen
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Celia Schoenbrun
	 Kimberly Singer
	 Beth Stromberg
	 James Wallenstein
	 Jean Weinfield
	 Janis Wells
In memory of Andrew Unterberg
	 Joanie Weinstein
In honor of: Julie Bleicher, 
Judy Hoffman, Erin Zopolsky
	 Saralynn Busch
	 Helen Frank
In honor of Helene Greenwald
	 Dana Cutright 
	 Sandy Nachman

In memory of Bill Mexic
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Joyce Rosenfield
In memory of Larry Kun
	 Joyce Rosenfield
In memory of Charles Marcus
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Phyllis Somer
In memory of Diane Siegal
	 Judith Goodman
In honor of Renee Karp  
	 Robin Birnbaum
	 Saralynn Busch	
	 Norma Schlinger
Honoring Joyce Rosenfield
	 Linda Levine
	 Norma Schlinger
In memory of 
Marilyn Rachofsky Taubman
	 Norma Schlinger
In honor of Norma Schlinger
	 Paula Schlinger
In honor of Karen Stock
	 Harriet Mellow
Celebrating Cheryl Pollman on 
receiving LRWLA Award
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Carol Weinstein
Happy Birthday! Boots Golden
	 Ellen Samuels
In memory of Marvin Rubin
	 Julie Bleicher
In honor of Judy Hoffman
	 Bette Morchower

REBA WADEL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
General Donation
	 Syl Benenson
Honoring Julie Bleicher
	 Syl Benenson
Celebrating Suzi Greenman’s tenure
	 Syl Benenson
In honor of Joyce Rosenfield’s 
Presidency
	 Syl Benenson

RITA O. BLACK FUND
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 Janet Eickmeyer
In memory of Andrew Unterberg
	 Janet Eickmeyer
Honoring incoming President, 
Renee Karp
	 Jackie Waldman
Honoring Judy Hoffman 
and Erin Zopolsky
	 Jackie Waldman

SHARE
In honor of Julie Bleicher
	 Jackie Waldman
Honoring Judy Hoffman
	 Peggy Millheiser
Celebrating Joyce Rosenfield, 
outgoing President
	 Norma Schlinger
Celebrating Renee Karp, 
incoming President
	 Norma Schlinger
In memory of Marsha Fischman
	 Phyllis Somer
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Like us on Facebook
Keep up with NCJW news 
nationally and in Israel, Texas 
and Dallas. Search for the 
pages below. Click on “Like” 
or “Add Friend” at the top.

National Council of Jewish Women Inc.
NCJW Israel
NCJW Texas State Public Affairs
NCJW Greater Dallas
Food + Fit = Fun

		

September
	 3	 Office Closed, Labor Day
	 4	 Executive Comm. Mtg.*
	 10	 Office Closed, Rosh Hashanah
	 11	 Office Closed, Rosh Hashanah
	 13	 Board Mtg.**  JCC-Fruhman Hall
	 19	 Office Closed, Yom Kippur
	 24	 Office Closed, Sukkot
	 25	 Office Closed, Sukkot
	 27	 106th BDL Host Comm. Mtg.

October
	 1	 Office Closed, Shemini Atzeret
	 2	 Office Closed, Simchat Torah
	 13	 Mosaic Gala-7PM-9PM
	 14	 Board Strategic Planning Retreat 9AM-5PM
	 18	 Board Strategic Planning II  9AM-5PM 
	 23	 General Meeting
	 24	 Dallas Holocaust Museum- Hope for Humanity Gala-7PM-9PM

	 *	 Executive Committee Meetings held at the JCC Dallas in the 
		  Mankoff Room, 10AM-12P
	**	 Board Meetings held at the JCC Dallas in Fruhman Hall, 10AM-12PM
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